KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

February 27, St. Thomas the Apostle Church, Lenoir City

This meeting was held in place of the January 9 meeting which had to be canceled due to bad weather.  It was primarily a planning meeting.

The meeting was opened with a prayer by Fr. Alex. 

Those present: Greg English, Angie Feltz, Debbie Ferreri, Jim Heath,  Steve Pacitti, Lois Schering, Dick Schriver. Fr. Alex Waraksa, and guests Lisa Campbell, Sue Heath, Marilyn Hirsch, Bob Ketteringham, Pat Kregel and Carol Rummel.

All present prayed the Leaders' Prayer and participated in individual reunions.  

Lois announced Palanca for the Secretariat meeting from Our Lady of Fatima Tuesday morning group reunion.

Jim announced that the National Cursillo Headquarters had moved from Dallas, Texas to Austin, Texas.

Jim had tried to get a meeting with Bishop Stikka, but was unable to do so because of scheduling conflicts.  He sent a report on the diocesan Cursillo and a copy of the Cursillo Pastoral Plan and Bylaws to the bishop.  Jim requested that the bishop write a letter to be posted on our website to replace the current one from Bishop Kurtz.

Jim also announced the Spiritual and Lay Directors Encounter in St. Louis to be held April 16 – 19.  He stated that Sharon Prohaska had been enrolled in the National Association of the Miraculous Medal in gratitude for her serving as Post Cursillo Coordinator on the Secretariat.

Jim then distributed a copy of his Cursillo 2010 Guidelines concerning Responsibility, Accountability, Expandability, and Communitibility, and asked for comments.  Miguel stated that we should not take this lightly.  He stated that it is important to bring energy to the movement, and that we should be more active and less passive.  Jim stated that we need to be more personal in asking people to do things for Cursillo.  Lisa stated that we should also be responsible for our failures.  Father Alex stated that things are not just dependent on us, but on the Holy Spirit.  

Secretary: Kay

Jim's comments on the secretary's area were to continue to take minutes at the Secretariat meetings and to submit them in a timely manner.  Dick suggested that Kay be made the contact person for setting up meetings in various parishes.  Discussion was held on this and it was determined that the Parish Representative in each case should be the one to schedule events in the different parishes.

Treasurer: Debbie

Jim's comments were that Debbie keep the Secretariat better informed of the current financial situation.  He suggested that Debbie E-mail the treasurer's report to all of the members prior to the Secretariat meeting.  Debbie stated that this would be done in the future.  

Debbie then distributed copies of the treasurer's report(attached).  The bank balance as of February 27 was $181.18.

She also passed around a spread sheet showing the income and expenses  of the past eighteen weekends.  These weekends show a total deficit of $7028.83.  Discussion was held as to how expenses could be minimized on the weekends.

Approximately $1000.00 was collected from the annual appeal. 

Pre Cursillo: Angie

Jim stated that we needed to get a message out to the community on the responsibility of sponsors and that the Secretariat needed to know the number of confirmed candidates for each weekend 30 days prior to the weekend.  

Angie proposed two suggestions for the pastoral plan.  1) having a prayer service on Thursday evening for the sponsors after they bring their candidates, to pray for the candidates and the weekend.  2) establish a sponsor workshop for all interested individuals to educate them on the duties and responsibilities of being a sponsor.  Jim suggested that the workshops on being a sponsor could be given at the various Ultreyas.  Angie also passed around a list of suggested bulletin announcements to interest people in Cursillo.

Cursillo: Greg and Steve  (Beatriz absent)

Jim's comments on the English weekends were that more people be brought into the group from all areas of the diocese.  Steve stated that he is attempting to do this.

Steve then gave an overview of how the weekends are planned and organized.  It was suggested that weekends be scheduled 2 or 3 years in advance if possible.  The weekends are held in the spring and fall because summer and winter are not a good time to have them.  Debbie and Miguel will check on the availability of St. Therese for the next several weekends.  

Team formation was discussed, especially the four areas of Sponsorship, Group Reunion, Nuts and Bolts of the Weekend, and Ultreya.  Joan Stewart, who currently makes the crosses for the weekend would like to be relieved of that duty.  Lois stated that the critique sheets for the team members had been updated but that they have not been tested.  She suggested that Lisa Campbell's team test the critique sheets before the Secretariat accepts them to be used on future teams.  

Jim's comments on the Spanish weekends were that jokes should not be told by the team members and that the weekend should not have a lot of “fluff”  Miguel stated that he would convey these comments to the Spanish community. 

Post Cursillo: Dick

Jim stated that we needed a Palanca coordinator.

Dick stated that he was looking for a Palanca coordinator and for an editor for the Rooster Crows.  He also wants to increase attendance at Ultreyas and Clausuras, as well as to increase the numbers of Ultreyas in the diocese.  Another idea of Dick's was that the format of the Rooster Crows be changed.  

Dick displayed a calendar of all yearly Cursillo events.  He suggested that we have a Secretariat meeting once a month.  Lois suggested that closings be taken over by Post Cursillo.  Dick agreed that this should be done.  He also suggested that the candidates have their own Ultreyas after the weekends.  

School of Leaders, English: Lois

Jim stated that we need a wider appeal to the entire community for the School of Leaders.  This could be done by making the talks more appealing to give people a reason for coming.  Lois plans to accomplish this by having two speakers at each School of Leaders and to hold the Schools of Leaders monthly rather than quarterly.  Since the English School of Leaders will be using a new format, discussion on making the English School of Leaders monthly will be held next year.  

The Next School of Leaders is May 15 at Sacred Heart Cathedral and the next Diocesan Encounter is September 11, also at Sacred Heart Cathedral.  Bishop Stika will give the homily as the keynote address at Holy Mass at the Diocesan Encounter. 

School of Leaders, Spanish:  (Erasmo and Alicia absent)

Jim stated that goals and guidelines need to be set by the Spanish community for the School of Leaders and for developing a Spanish Secretariat.  He asked that the Spanish community write a report for the Secretariat.  Miguel stated that he would share this information with the Spanish community.

Music Coordinator: (Judy absent)

Spiritual Director: (Fr. Alex had to leave early for parish duties)

Lay Director: Jim

Jim asked all members to preplan for the Secretariat meeting and to E-mail topics to all members a week before the Secretariat meeting.  

Jim will be attending a meeting for Lay and Spiritual Directors in April in St. Louis.  

Jim introduced the idea of term limits for Secretariat members.  Currently, the only position with term limits is the Lay Leader.  No final decision was made.

Jim asked that all present E-mail him critiques of today's meeting.  He suggests that we do individual groupings at our meetings rather than  group reunions.  Steve stated that we need to have Fr. Alex involved in resolving any issues among the Secretariat.

For our closing prayer, all present prayed the Our Father.

NEXT SECRETARIAT MEETING WILL BE

MARCH 27, 2010

SACRED HEART CATHEDRAL KNOXVILLE  

                                                          Respectfully submitted,

                                                         Kay Sheldon 

